Policy passed by University Council on January 25, 2006 and approved by President Harre. Policy announced at University Senate meeting of September 13, 2006.

## 3.2.4 Electronic Devices in the Classroom

To preserve the integrity of learning environment for faculty and students, all audible electronic devices, such as cell phones, MP3 players, and pagers, should be turned off or set to silent ring or vibrate upon entering the classroom and remain so during class time. Specific enforcement policies may be established by individual instructors.